
June 10, 2015 
 
June was bustin out all over.  We had a guest from Florida, Mr. Ben Bachrach graced us with his 
presence and led us in "God Bless America".  Pat Abbott, said the evening prayer.  Al Holmes, 
proposed the first fine on Ben, for not being able "to carry a tune".  That fine didn't pass, and I 
suggest that Al lead us next week in "GBA" so he can set the standard of singing. 
Sad news to report, but long time member Gerard McMan had a heart attack.  Word is he had 
two stints inserted and is in the hospital recovering. 
1st VP Killion reported on the Farmer's Market table that manned.  
Our speaker was Adrienn Zain, who spoke about the "Boar's Head" family of products.  She had 
plenty of information, as well as mustard & pepperoni, for us to digest. 
Next week 2nd VP Linda will be in charge, as President Mike and 1st VP Don will not be among 
us, SO LOOK OUT, who knows what Linda has in store. 
Linda and Pat will be our Reps at the upcoming convention. 
Remember that on June 24th, we make sandwiches for Central Methodist Church.  Bring some 
extra hands if you can, and let Jerry know if you can go down on Thursday (June 25th) to help 
distribute. 
 
Getting into my surrey, 
Gordon McRae 


